May 31, 2016

Carlton Quinn

Allen & Major Associates, Inc.
100 Commerce Way The Commonwealth of Massachusetts

Woburn, MA 01888-0118)i]1jam Francis Galvin, Secretary of the Commonwealth

RE: Residential Development, 230 Bel\a/lll Seae(é,hlllll%E tasm, Aol(/lﬁ%l #CR%BE'SSEIO“
Dear Mr. Quinn:

Staff of the Massachusetts Historical Commission (MHC) have reviewed the Project Notification Form (PNF) submitted by
Allan & Major Associates, Inc., received May 16, 2016, for the project referenced above.

Review of the Inventory of Historic and Archaeological Assets of the Commonwealth indicates that the project impact area is
within and adjacent to areas of ancient Native American and historical period archaeological resources designated in the
MHC'’s files as the Salah Office Park Site/ Hingham Poor Farm (MHC # HIN.HA.1) and Bare Cove Esker Site (19-PL-514),
including unmarked graves. The boundaries of these archacological sites are general, based on avocational archaeological
information, and their boundaries have not been determined through systematic archaeological testing.

Although the project impact area includes areas of disturbance, including existing structure and associated infrastructure on the
property, and was formerly within the boundaries of the US Naval Ammunition Annex at Bare Cove, undisturbed portions of
the project impact area are highly archaeologically sensitive for archaeological resources, including human burials. For project
areas that may have unmarked graves, the MHC advises a proactive approach to identify their location so that prudent and
feasible project design alternatives are considered to avoid and protect the locations.

The MHC requests that an archaeological reconnaissance survey (950 CMR 70) be conducted for the project. The goal of the
investigation is to provide a detailed archaeological sensitivity assessment for the project, and to provide recommendations for
further archaeological testing, if any, that may be required to locate and identify any significant archaeological resources that
could be affected by the project, in advance of project construction. The archaeological survey is conducted under a State
Archaeologists Permit (950 CMR 70) and an application should be submitted to the MHC by a professional archaeological
consulting firm with previous experience in this region of Massachusetts. The scope should include limited subsurface
archaeological testing to evaluate subsurface conditions as part of the sensitivity assessment.

These comments are offered to assist in compliance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act of 1966, as
amended (36 CFR 800), M.G.L Chapter 9, Sections 26-27C (950 CMR 70) and the Massachusetts Unmarked Burial Law
(M.G.L. c. 38, Section 6; c. 9, Section 26A and 27C; and, ¢. 7, Section 38A and C. 114, s. 17; all as amended). If you have any
immediate questions or require additional information please contact Jonathan K. Patton, Archaeologist/Preservation Planner,
at this office.

Sincerely, 2

MS\W‘V"’

Brona Simon

State Historic Preservation Officer
Executive Director

State Archaeologist

Massachusetts Historical Commission

xc: Michael Boujoulian, Alliance Residential Company New England
David Webster, EPA
Thelma Murphy, EPA
Bettina Washington, Wampanoag Tribe of Gay Head (Aquinnah)
Ramona Peters, Mashpee Wampanoag Tribe
Hingham Zoning Board of Appeals
Hingham Historical Commission

220 Morrissey Boulevard, Boston, Massachusetts 02125
(617) 727-8470 + Fax: (617) 727-5128
www.sec.state.ma.us/mhc



